THE UNDER SECRETARY OF STATE
WASHINGTON

February 9. 1943
My dear Rabbi Wise:

Reference is mede to the letter froa this Depart-
ment dated Noveaber 19, 1942 enclosing four communioca-
tions addressed to you by Mr. Gerhart M. Riegner, the
Seoretary of the World Jewish Congress in Geneva,
Bwitzerland, glving inforsation he received froa various

rivate sources in Europe on the oruel persecution of
ews at the hands of the brutal Nazis,

Mr. Riegner and Mr. Richard Lichtheim recently
asked the American authorities in Switzerland Af they
could again avail themselves of the exceptlional privi-
lege of using offiocial channels to forward to you an
additional report on the sad plight of Jews in Axlis-
:gntrolled countries based on sources available to

ox,

You will understand that, in this case as well as
in the case of the enclosures to the Department's letter
of Noveaber 19, 1942, the Departaent of State cannot
agsune any official responsibility for the information
ocontained in these reports, since the data is not based
on 1n;oltlgatlon| conduoted by any of its representatives
abroad.

I am pleased to be of aseistance %o you in this

matter and enclose a paraphrase of this telegraphio
report froa the ab montioned perasons.

Sinderely younh
Rabby St en ¥isge
330 Yo y

st Forty-second Street,
New York, New York.

Enclosure!
As stated above.



